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A RESOLUTION 
URGING THE COMMITTEE ON ENERGY TO CONDUCT AN INQUIRY, IN AID 

OF LEGISLATION, INTO THE EFFORTS OF THE DEPARTMENT OF 
ENERGY TO AMEND THE COMPETITIVE SELECTION PROCESS IN THE 
PROCUREMENT BY THE DISTRIBUTION UTILITIES OF POWER SUPPLY 

AGREEMENTS TO ALLOW UNSOLICITED PROPOSALS TO THE 
DETRIMENT OF ELECTRICITY CONSUMERS AND GENUINE OPEN 

COMPETITION IN THE POWER SECTOR 

WHEREAS, the 1987 Constitution mandates a statement of public policy on 
monopolies and on combinations in restraint of trade: Article XII, Section 19 of 
the Constitution states that “the State shall regulate or prohibit monopolies 
when the public interest so requires. No combinations in restraint of trade or 
unfair competition shall be allowed;”  

WHEREAS, Republic Act No. 9136 also known as the "Electric Power Industry 
Reform Act (EPIRA) of 2001" affirms that it is State policy in Section 2 (c) “To 
ensure transparent and reasonable prices of electricity in a regime of free and 
fair competition and full public accountability to achieve greater operational and 
economic efficiency and enhance the competitiveness of Philippine products in 
the global market; and in Section 2 (f) “To protect the public interest as it is 
affected by the rates and services of electric utilities and other providers of 
electric power;” 

WHEREAS, Section 45 on Cross Ownership, Market Power Abuse and Anti-
Competitive Behavior of R.A. 9136 furthers that “No participant in the electricity 
industry may engage in any anti-competitive behavior including, but not limited 
to, cross-subsidization, price or market manipulation, or other unfair trade 
practices detrimental to the encouragement and protection of a contestable 
market;” 

WHEREAS, in a public consultation held last May 20, 2021, the Department of 
Energy (DOE) sought out recommendations and comments on their proposed 
amendments to DOE Circular No. DC2018-02-0003, also known as “Adopting 
and Prescribing the Policy for the Competitive Selection Process in the 
Procurement by the Distribution Utilities of Power Supply Agreement for the 
Captive Market;” 
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WHEREAS, the revisions being proposed by the DOE will set the framework for 
unsolicited proposals, which will only promote unsolicited proposals that are 
tailor fit to benefit a sole power supplier or group of suppliers;  

WHEREAS, unsolicited proposals might deviously replace the Competitive 
Selection Process (CSP) in the bidding process for power suppliers in the country. 
This shall preclude fair and healthy competition among industry players in 
contradiction to certain provisions of the existing EPIRA Law, which is the 
current framework to ensure open competition in the country’s power sector; 

WHEREAS, unsolicited proposals breed unfair competition. In submitting an 
unsolicited proposal, the proponent has an unfair advantage of subverting the 
bidding process;  

WHEREAS, even if there are eventual challengers to the unsolicited proposal, 
the bidding will undergo the Swiss Challenge - defined in Republic Act No. 6957 
– the Build Operate Transfer (BOT) Law – as “the guiding system when projects
are procured through unsolicited proposals from the private sector.
Notwithstanding the Swiss Challenge, should the initial proponent match the
price of the challenger, the bid automatically goes to the former;

WHEREAS, unsolicited proposals also violate the Philippine Competition Act 
(Republic Act No. 10667) as it will limit production, market development, and 
competition in any industry.  In negotiating with a project proponent based on 
an unsolicited proposal, in absence of a transparent Competitive Selection 
Process will render the Swiss Challenge useless if the project will automatically 
be awarded to the initial proponent. This only obstructs open and just 
competition among all industry players; 

WHEREAS, hindering open and just competition in the power industry 
consequently jeopardizes the welfare and rights of Filipino consumers for 
reliable, accessible, affordable, and sustainable supply of electricity; 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, AS IT IS HEREBY RESOLVED, that 
the Committee on Energy conduct an inquiry, in aid of legislation, into the efforts 
of the Department of Energy to amend the competitive selection process in the 
procurement by the distribution utilities of power supply agreements to allow 
unsolicited proposals to the detriment of electricity consumers and of genuine 
open competition in the power sector. 

Adopted, 

HON. AMIHILDA J. SANGCOPAN 
Representative, Anak  Mindanao - AMIN Party-List 


